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10 May 2024 
 
Deputy Michael Healy Rae 
Dáil Eireann 
Leinster House 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 

PQ 15767/24:  To ask the Minister for Health the average waiting time that children 
have to wait through their teenage years to receive their free treatment for orthodontic 
problems following on from being assessed from when they are in the national 
schools; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 
 
Dear Deputy Healy Rae, 

The Health Service Executive (HSE) has been requested to reply directly to you in the 

context of the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for 

response. 

The HSE Orthodontic Service is provided in Regional Orthodontic Departments. Access to 

treatment with the HSE Orthodontic Service is limited to those children with the most severe 

and complex orthodontic treatment needs. Referral for orthodontic assessment is usually 

made in 6th Class. The Modified Index of Treatment Needs (Modified IOTN) system is used 

in all regions to determine if a child will be accepted for treatment. There are a number of 

categories within the Modified IOTN system, and these are used to prioritise care, children 

whose treatment need is assessed as being in Grade 4 or Grade 5 of the Index are offered 

treatment with the HSE.  

 

Table 1 details the number of orthodontic patients waiting to commence treatment following 

assessment as at end March 2024. 

 

Significant additional funding was provided to the National Oral Health Office to fund 

orthodontic patients waiting for extended periods of time. Patients in the IOTN 4 category 

were identified for contracted care. In 2023 over 2,000 patients were removed from the 

HSE’s Grade 4 orthodontic treatment waiting list through this funding. In addition, a new 

orthognathic (jaw) surgery waiting list initiative commenced in September 2023. These are 

complex surgeries which require a lengthy hospital stay. This year, 20 patients have 

received surgery to-date and 156 patients have been removed from the Grade 4 waiting list. 

Having made significant improvements on Grade 4 waiting lists in most areas, work has 

commenced on a framework agreement for Grade 5 patients with specific clinical 

requirements suitable for contracted care.  

 

The HSE’s 2024 National Service Plan continues to support the development of services 

and implement waiting list initiatives across a range of dental and orthodontic services and 

maximise activity across these services to manage waiting lists and waiting times.  
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No. of orthodontic patients (grade 5) waiting to commence treatment following assessment 

  

1-6 
mths 

7-12 
mths 

13-24 
mths 

25-36 
mths 

37-
48mths 

Over 48 
mths Totals 

Totals 1,081 1,369 1,653 1,271 340 1,329 7,043 

         No. of orthodontic patients (grade 4) waiting to commence treatment following assessment 

Totals 881 569 854 662 190 908 4,064 

Table 1: No. of orthodontic patients waiting to commence treatment following assessment March 2024 

 

I trust this information is of assistance to you, but if you require further clarification please do 

not hesitate to contact me.   

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Dr Anne O’Neill 
Assistant National Director, Oral Health  


